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Letter From the Editor  

The summer days have come and 
gone and now its time for the all the fun 
that Fall brings. This is a great time of 
year to get outside for walks, apple and 
pumpkin picking, or just to enjoy the 
crisp cool air and beautiful scenery!  

The Therapy Dog program seems to be 
growing at an amazing rate!  So far this 
year we have welcomed  over 90 new 
Therapy Dog Teams to the Program, 
with a few more evaluations planned 
before the year comes to an end! This 
is wonderful news and I am so happy to 
see that the program is reaching so 
many people.  This growth and  
awareness is attributed to all of the 

wonderful volunteers in the program and all of the hard work you all do spreading the word and get-
ting new volunteers interested.   Iôd like to Thank all of you for volunteering even more of your time 
to attend conferences, community events, and expos to promote the program in your area; it is 
greatly appreciated! 

As the end of 2011 is quickly approaching I will be looking to collect any outstanding visiting hours 
for the year.  Please make sure to send to any volunteer hours and visits that you have completed 
and havenôt submitted yet.  These hours are very important to the Program as we use them to  
demonstrate the success of the Program, to gain funding, and for volunteer recognition. 

Wishing you all a happy Fall! Enjoy this issue of the Barker Newsletter! 
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Finlay  

Proudly owned by volunteer Karen McNeil of Halifax Jamie 

Proudly owned by volunteer Lori Sutherland of New Glasgow 
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What is your Pet Food  
Label Really Telling you?  
Whether you are looking at the labels on your own foods, 
or reviewing the guaranteed analysis panel on a product 
for your pet - you may have discovered that understand-
ing the information provided on packages is not an easy 
task. 

The fact of the matter is that although there are some 
mandatory elements required for all consumer labels in 
Canada, including those found on pet foods, much of the 
information that is commonly found on pet food labels, 
including ingredient listings, guaranteed analysis, and 
product features and benefits, is not legally required on 
packages. When this information is available, it is subject 
to voluntary guidelines as outlined by the Pet Food Asso-
ciation of Canada (PFAC). This set of guidelines mirrors 
the model regulations developed by the Association of 
American Feed Control Officials (AAFCO), the organiza-
tion responsible for the regulation of all animal feeds, in-
cluding pet food, in the United States. Consumers can 
take comfort in the fact that most of the market leading 
companies are in compliance with the recommendations 
of the PFAC - but should also be aware that because 
compliance is voluntary, not all brands are necessarily 
playing by the same rules. 

Here's some advice on how to decode your pet food label 
so that you can compare and have a better understanding 
of the food you're feeding your pet. 

Analyze the Guaranteed Analysis : 

Consumer research has shown that the ingredients typi-
cally get all of the glory when pet owners scrutinize the 
packages of products for their dogs and cats. In fact, it is 
the Guaranteed Analysis that really reveals how the ingre-
dients will work together to meet the nutritional require-
ments needed in your pet's diet. 

Here are three examples of nutrients that will always be 
found on the Guaranteed Analysis panel, and what they 
reveal about the formula: 

Crude Protein  - The level of crude protein that a pet food 
must provide in order to satisfy AAFCO's requirement for 
"complete and balanced" nutrition will vary depending on 
the animal and his life stage. For example, adult dogs re-
quire a minimum of 18% protein on a dry matter basis, 
whereas growing puppies need at least 22% to meet their 
demands for healthy growth. But remember that these are 
only "minimum" requirements. If you are shopping for a 

dog that needs to lose weight, a healthy senior pet, re-
search has shown you may want to choose a diet with 
elevated levels of protein. 

Crude Fat  - As with crude protein, AAFCO defines the 
minimum requirement for crude fat in a diet. Although a 
"fat free" product may sound like a healthy choice, all ani-
mals require a certain level of fat and fatty acids to main-
tain good health. Important nutrients such as linoleic acid 
found in corn and chicken, and other fatty acids such as 
DHA and EPA found in fish based ingredients will all be 
included in the analysis for crude fat, although some prod-
ucts will choose to list these nutrients individually as well. 

Crude Fiber  - AAFCO does not define a maximum re-
quirement for fiber, however it is a required element of a 
guaranteed analysis panel. 

If you have noticed that some formulas have more fiber 
than others, there are sometimes good reasons for this. 
For example, ingredients that are high in fiber such as 
corn bran or pea fiber are not "fillers". They play specific 
roles in special needs formulas such as weight manage-
ment diets, where their low energy content may help pets 
to feel full and satisfied on reduced calorie diets. 

By looking at this first piece of important information, the 
Guaranteed Analysis, you can begin to get a good idea 
on what nutrients the diet is supplying. 

-Written by Stephanie Newman, Nestlé Purina's Pet Nutrition Specialist. 

Now that you know what's in your pet's food, do you 
know how much to give?  

A general guide to feeding your pet can be found on most 
pet food packages. Actual feeding amounts will depend 
on the age, activity, size, environment, and body metabo-
lism of your pet. Adjust the amount of food or feeding 
schedule by observing your dog's body condition. It's im-
portant to develop a regular feeding schedule and meas-
ure out the food with an 8oz /250mL measuring cup to 
standardize the serving size. A typical feeding regime 
might start with something like three small meals a day for 
a younger pup, gradually decreasing feedings to one in 
the morning and one in the evening as your puppy grows. 
And remember: Once you've established a routine, stick 
to it! 

Article taken from www.purina.ca 

Want to know more about Pet Food in Canada? 
Visit  the Pet Food Association of Canada website 
at http://www.pfac.com/  
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Whatôs Going On? 
Read on to see what the Program has been up to and where we are headed! 

Promotional Events  

Since the last issue of the Barker we have attended several Promotional 
Events.  A few of them were the Antigonish Highland Games Parade, the 
Dog Days of Summer at the GPAC Kennel, the SPCA Bark in the Park, 
BARC event, and the PEI Pet Expo.  These were all very successful events 
and we are looking forward to attending them again next year! 

Program Growth  

Over the summer months the program held 6 evaluations and welcomed 38 new volunteers to the Program.  The 
evaluations were held in Metro (4), the South Shore, and the Valley.  If youôd like to see the faces of these new  
volunteers, please sign in on the Therapy Dog website at www.sjatherapydog.ca and look through the notice board 
for ñWelcome New Volunteersò. 

Facility Feedback Forms  

Every year we send out a survey to the Facilities that receive Therapy Dog visits and we have received very positive 
feedback again this year! Facility staff stated that the SJA Therapy Dog volunteers are always polite and  
professional, and that residents / patients, staff, and family members really look forward to the visits.   

There were a few concerns however, and I thought it would be best to remind everyone of a few things in this issue 

of the Barker. If anyone has any questions about this, please feel free to contact me.  

Dogs must be on leash at all times during visits . Handlers will hold the leash at all times, but may share this duty 

with a resident / patient. At no time will the dog be out of direct control of the handler.  

Missing scheduled visits. If for some reason you must miss a scheduled visit, please contact the facility to let them 

know ahead of time so that they can make the residents aware that you will not be in.  

Again, the feedback from the facility was mostly positive, and that is due to the dedication of our volunteers. Thank 

you, and please know that your time spent volunteering is making a difference in the lives of the people you visit.  

Halloween Safety for your Pets  

Halloween can be a festive and fun time of year for children and families, but for family pets, 

it can be stressful. Here are some commonsense tips to help you keep your dog safe during 

Halloween. 

Donôt leave your dog out in the yard on Halloween. There are plenty of stories of vicious 

pranksters who have teased, injured, stolen, even killed pets on this night. 

Walk your dog early on Halloween night and hold the leash firmly.  Dogs donôt understand masks and can be  

overwhelmed by shrieking children. 

Trick or treat candies are not for pets: chocolate is poisonous to a lot of animals, and tin foil and cellophane candy 

wrappers can be hazardous if swallowed. Explain to children that your dog can not share their treats, and store the 

childrenôs goodies out of reach from your dog.                                                                     Continued on Page 4...                                                                        

 

 
 



Misty (Dec 1992-Aug 2011) 

was a St John Ambulance 

Therapy Dog for about 8 ½ 

years before we ñretiredò in 

December 2009.   

We visited at the Mira Long 

Term Care Centre in Truro, 

and from the first day, she 

was raring to go!  I remember how she would always be 

extra excited on the days of our scheduled weekly visits ï 

Iôd be home from work an hour early, and there she would 

be at the door, tail wagging and lop-sided ears perked up. 

As I put on my Therapy Dog volunteer shirt, she would 

practically run up and down the hall, as if telling me how 

impatient she was to get going. 

Within a very short period of time, most everyone at the 

Mira (staff and residents alike) knew Mistyôs name, 

though, after almost 9 years, there were people who never 

remembered mine!  I remember some  people we would 

visit telling me they didnôt like dogs until they met Misty, 

and others saying they wouldnôt pat a big dog until Misty 

showed them there wasnôt anything to be nervous about 

(she was a medium-sized dog, weighing about 55lbs).  

And there were some people that over time, went from 

looking at Misty from afar to having her up in their beds 

while they patted her and fed her treats. 

Through all the years, Misty accepted all the attention and 

the ñooh, what a pretty dogò comments in stride.  All she 

was concerned with was that she got to go on a car ride, 

got to walk around and be patted, and fed lots of cookies.  

And she was always so gentle when taking them!  She 

actually didnôt get a supper on our visit nights because she 

had so many cookies (and few other things people saved 

for her) and being part golden retriever, she was prone to 

putting on the pounds!. 

We retired in 2009, when Misty was 17 years old, and her 

arthritis had reached the point that her mobility was getting 

very limited.  And she no longer enjoyed the car rides from 

home to the Mira (a 40 minute trip), though the treats were 

still of great interest!  Misty was a loveable, easy going, 

friendly dog who will be missed, not only by me as her 

owner, but by all the people she brought smiles to. 

 
 

Pumpkin Patch Paws  

1 1/2 cups Whole Wheat Flour 

4 tablespoons Butter Flavored Shortening 

1 Egg 

1 tablespoon Brown Sugar 

1/2 can Solid Pack Canned Pumpkin 

1/2 cup Buttermilk  

Directions:  Preheat the oven to 400°F. Cut the  

shortening into the flour. In a separate bowl, beat the egg 

with milk, brown sugar and pumpkin. Combine egg  

mixture with the flour and shortening, stirring until a soft 

dough forms. Drop by tablespoons onto an ungreased 

cookie sheet and bake for 12 to 15 minutes. Let cool and 

serve. 
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Volunteer Spotlight  written and submitted by Stephanie Minshull of Truro 

Extra! Extra!  
We are always looking for material for the Barker. Please send us your favorite dog quotes and jokes,  

photos for our cover dog, stories about your furry friend and notes on special visits!  

Halloween Safety for your Pets  
Continued from Page 3  

Be careful with pets around a lit pumpkin: they may 

knock it over and cause a fire or possibly burn  

themselves. 

All but the most social dogs should be kept in a  

separate room during trick or treat visiting hours; too 

many strangers in strange garb can be scary for a dog. 

Lots of doorbell rings may also cause your dog to bark 

a lot, try to calm him/her as best you can. 

When opening the door for trick or treaters, make sure 

that your dog doesnôt dart outside. 

Make sure that your dog is wearing proper  

identification. If, for any reason, they escape and  

become lost, you increase the chance that they will be 

returned to you. 

Tasty Treats 


